CHANNING POLLOCK 229 WEST 42nd ST. NEW YORK CITY May 1, 1931 Miss C. E. Mason The Castle Tarrytown-on-Hudson New York Dear Miss Mason, Many thanks for your kind letter of the 29th ult. It was sheer accident that my appeal for Dr. Wagner reached you. I wrote a letter to go to fifty very well-to-do friends who could well afford to help in this work, and I don't know yet why one should have been sent to you. Perhaps my secretary had the same idea of your great wealth that a good many people seem to have of mine. My best thanks for your congratulations on "The House Beautiful" and for having urged your school to go. I honestly believe that young people need to hear what I have said in this play. I shall never forget my thrilling Sunday at your school or our pleasant luncheon afterward. I hope to see you again in the near future, and remain Sincerely, Cleanwing CP:JA